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§ Tues 4th Jan: 

spring term begins 

§ Tues4th Jan: Y5 

swimming starts 

§ Thurs 6th Jan 

6pm: Y6 Residential 

meeting for Y5 

parents 

§ Fri 7th Jan:  Y4 

swimming starts 

§ Mon 10th Jan 

Optional homework 

projects due in 

§ Weds 12th Jan: 3P 

Family Dance event 

§ Fri 14th Jan 

1:45pm:  PTA 

Meeting at Junior 

School 

 

Read on for more  

spring term diary 

dates 

 

Christmas will soon  be upon us and I think we would all agree  that every single one 

of us -  children, parents, staff - are all ready for a well deserved rest! 
 

Whilst we have had to put in place a few restrictions for the Christmas performance 

this year as a result of the increased COVID-19 measures, I am pleased that so many 

events for the children have been able to go ahead this term as planned. This started 

off with the Y6 residential to Hilltop in September and culminated with our festive 

Christmas lunch.  In between, our Y5 children have been able to catch up on the 

swimming lessons they missed in Y4, some sporting events have taken place, our Y3  

and Y5 pupils had a  visit from Portals from the Past to bring to life their history topics 

and PTA events are up and running again for the children. 

 

In particular, I would like to mention the PTA; they have worked so hard this term to 

start raising money for the school again. You should hopefully have seen the letter 

from our new PTA Chair, Rachel Povey, in which she shared all the money we have 

raised in just the space of a few weeks. Along with a couple of PTA members already 

involved, many of the committee members are new. We thank them all for what they 

have achieved so far this year. At the end of term, the children were given the 

Christmas gifts to bring home with their designs on them. We had a wonderful carol 

service and raffle draw last Tuesday, the children have had a non-uniform day and 

been able to buy presents to give. Next term, as long as we are within the COVID-19 

guidelines set out for schools, we plan to start the discos again.  
 

Please read on to see some of the other Christmas events the children have been 

lucky to experience: the fabulous Christmas production, Christmas Jumper day, class 

Christmas parties (see photos on the year group pages), Christmas lunch and a trip 

to the local church for Y3 and Y4 to find out about the true meaning of Christmas. 

Despite all the uncertainty in the news just now, I feel we have given our children 

here at Sunnymede a  slice of ónormalô. It has been lovely to see children enjoying 

school and catching up on some of the learning and social events they may have 

missed.   
 

Turning to the new year, at the moment our plan is to return to school  with the 

current arrangements in place. There is much uncertainty in the news just now about 

ólockdownsô. We will not make changes unless there is a national directive to do so 

from the Department for Education. For the past few weeks, we have been very 

fortunate as a school community, with our reported positive cases of COVID-19 being 

quite low compared to many schools. We hope it stays that way. However, it may be 

wise to check your emails before we return in case adaptations do have to be made.  

  

We have just one goodbye this term. Mrs.  August, our kitchen cook, is moving on to 

pastures new. She has been a wonderful asset to the school and we were able to 

give her a good send off today. Her delicious meals and her ócan-doô attitude will be 

missed by us all but we wish her much success in her new role. Thank you Mrs. 

August for your eight years of service to our children! 

Latest News 

All the staff at Sunnymede Junior School would like to wish all our 

families a peaceful and joyful Christmas. May you all have lots of 

relaxation and enjoyable family time, ready for another term of 

learning and fun. 
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Upcoming  

Parent  

Workshops 

Next term we hope to have a 

few parent workshops to help 

parents understand the work 

children are doing in school so 

they can help at home more readily.  We will let you know the 

dates in due course but they will include a mats workshop for Y3/4 

parents on mental maths strategies and times tables. We also plan 

a reading workshop for Y5/6 parents and a SATS information 

meeting for Y6 parents. There will be further workshops in the 

summer term. We will let you know the dates for these workshops 

shortly. 

Class Most Improved  
READER 

Most Improved  
WRITER 

Most Improved  
MATHEMATICIAN 

3H Michael H Scarlett E Mollie S 

3P Max L Shaynia M Asia C 

4L Millie M Casey D James L-S 

4HP Scott M Sonny S Lucy N 

5M Johnny H Amy W Felix L 

5T Eszther D Frankie J Armaan P 

6A Charlie D Darcy C Charlie C 

6W Marcus C Millie W  Dollie J 

Well done everyoneé 

we raised  Ã170 

this year 

Best Jumper Winners 

3P:    Finley W 

3H:    George S 

4L:     Denni-Rose M  

4HB:  Freya T 

5M:    Isabelle H 

5T:     Ella A 

6A:    Kaeden M 

6W:    Holly S 

Overall: Ruby B (6W) 

 

Staff winners:  

Mrs Mussenden and Mr McDermid 

Well done to Anya in Y5 for 

passing her Grade 4 drumming 

exam with distinction. Future rock 

star in the making!  

Well done also to Violet 

R in Y5 who has been 

performing in this yearôs 

pantomime Beauty and 

the Beast at the 

Towngate Theatre.  

Look out for her name in 

lights in the future!  

from all staff for the lovely 

cards and gifts received over the 

past few days from children and 

parents. These are always much 

appreciated. 

Thank you... 



Well done to all 

these  

children who have         

received  a 

Headteacherôs award   

Class 3H 

Clara H 

Sawyer L 

Michael H 

Ronnie S 

Jamie D 

George S 

Amelia C 

Class 3P 

Shae S 

Sophia K 

Kylah C-G 

Gracie M 

Shaynia M 

Theo D 

Titas G 

Class 4L 

Freddie L-P 

Elsie L-F 

Eleanor F 

Will H 

Mia D 

Millie M 

Lillie B 

Class 4HB 

Jake J 

Sonny S 

Denni-Rose M 

Isabella R 

Lucy N 

Rosa C 

Jacob M 

 Class 5M 

Felix L 

Libby W 

Aaron C 

Lucas W 

Johnny H 

Lilly B 

Oliver C 

Class 5T 

Ellie R 

Amari C 

Phoebe H 

Phoebe T 

Armaan P 

Frankie J 

Violet R 

Class 6A 

Sophia J 

Charlie D 

Spencer M 

Olivia H 

Thomas F 

April S 

Leo M 

Class 6W 

Charlotte W 

Lottie B 

Nancy S 

Marcus C 

Anya S 

Ruby B 

George M 

As part of our Christmas celebrations and our 

R.E. studies, Y3 and Y4 pupils visited our local 

church to learn more about Christian values at 

Christmas and the Christmas story. They had 

good fun and enjoyed participating in the different 

activities to develop their 

understanding and share 

their opinion. One task was 

to rank the different 

characters in the Christmas 

story and give reasons. Do 

you agree or disagree with 

the rankings made below 

by one of the groups?  

Justify your answers. 

    An Amazing Christmas at  

Sunnymede Chapel  

Thank you to all parents and staff 
members who donated to the óMake 
2nds Countô charity, paying tribute 
to a valued and long-standing 
member of our school community 
who sadly passed away earlier this 
term. 

We raised Ã400 
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Thank you to School Ministries who 

organised  and delivered this visit for all 

of our Year three and Year four pupils.    


